Communication: C 83
Committee of the Whole (2)
May 12, 2021
Agenda Item # 5

From: Joseph Tusa

Sent: Tuesday, May 11, 2021 10:36 AM **To:** Coles, Todd < Todd. Coles@vaughan.ca>

Subject: [External] First Avenue development at 5217 and 5225 Hwy 7

Hello Mayor Maurizio Bevilacqua and Members of Council

I am writing to you today to offer my endorsement for the proposed project by First Avenue Properties at 5217 and 5225 Hwy 7.

I am the resident of Hawman Ave which is the property that is beside the proposed development. I had expressed my concerns to the owner as well as the City of Vaughan through a deposition last year. After listening to my concerns, the owner made changes to their proposal and worked with me to purchase the property which now allows the original proposed access from Hawman Ave. to be closed.

I feel that this access point was the main cause of concern for the residents of Hawman Ave. and with this change I feel that the proposed development is a comprehensive plan that is appropriate for the area and will not impact the residents on Hawman Ave.

Thank you Joe Tusa